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ALLAN KING STUDENT
LOAN FUND ESTABLISHED

The Allan King Student
Loan Fund has been establish-
ed to honor and remember
Allan James King ’36, and
because of a long and enduring @
friendship. An endowment has
been established with a gift of
$5,000 from George A. Allen
’36 of Edina, Minnesota to pro-
vide for financially needy
members of Delta Tau Delta to
enable them to continue their ZEEZEEE :
college education at the Umver31ty of North Dakota
Additional contributions have been received from Mrs.
Clarice King and long-time friends of the Kings.
George will be sending an invitation to Delts to par-
ticipate in the memorial fund, and an investment to
help needy students.

Allan was born on November 16, 1911 in Niagra,
North Dakota to James and Flora King. Al's family in-
cluded four sisters — Janet, Olive, Mary and Marjorie
— and one brother, Floyd. Al graduated from the
University of North Dakota in 1936 from the School of
Commerce. While a member of Beta Chi and Delta Tau
Delta, he served as Treasurer.

After graduation, he began his career in Duluth
working for Burroughs as an accounting machine
salesman. He later worked for National Cash Register
Company in the same capacity, and worked with them
until 1959. In November of 1959, he started his own
company, Machine Records Company in San Mateo,
California. Before moving to San Mateo, he worked in
Minneapolis, Rochester and DesMoines. He retired as
proprietor in 1981.

Allan was an active member of San Mateo Elks
Lodge #1112 and enjoyed the fellowship of that
organization. He was an avid reader, and watched the
stock market carefully. Allan King passed away on
April 18, 1990 at age 78. Clark Robinson' ’38
represented our Fraternity at the funeral service. Clark
wrote ‘“‘Brother Al was well like by everyone who knew
him. He was the most pleasant person to be with that I
have ever known.” 7

. Allan King and Clarice Bernard of Duluth married

on April 26, 1943. They have four children: Michael of
San Fransisco, Allan B. of Salem, Oregon, Katherine
Head of San Carlos, California, and Candace Young of
Healdsburg, California. They have six grandchildren.

In a letter this summer, George Allen wrote, “‘I
have never known a person who possessed as
delightful a personality as Allan. He was an example
for all, and touched each and everyone of us with his
enthusiasm”. In establishing the Allan King Student
Loan Fund, George wishes to assist finiancially needy
members of the Fraternity who are making good
academic progress, but are having difficulty staying in
school because of finances — a more common problem
as tuition and other costs skyrocket. This fund is to
help those who have exhausted other means of short-
term loans including family, the University, personal
assets, etc. This is a student loan fund of last resort to
keep a student in college and in the Fraternity —
rather than drop out. Applications will be made to the
Educational Foundation and the Chapter Treasurer
will be consulted to determine credit worthiness and
history. Parents may be asked to co-sign the loan. An-
nouncements will be made of the loans so that Allan J.
King’'s name will be perpetuated.

Front yard during Formal Rush




LYLE LUND ’49 RETIRES FROM MINNKOTA

Lyle Lund '49 retired as
general manager of Minnkota
Power Cooperative of Grand
Forks after 41 years of service
on July 1, 1990. Lund’s
employment started in June of
1949 as results engineer after
receiving his electrical
engineering degree from the
University of North Dakota.
He was promoted to business
manager in 1953, to assist
general manager in 1965, and general manager on
January 1, 1983. He also served as general manager of
The Square Butte Electric Cooperative, a massive elec-
trical generating station at Center, North Dakota.

Lund says he is “grateful for the chance to help
build a unique and effective electric power system.
Minnkota has been fortunate to work with managers,
directors, and cooperative staffs in harmonious and
constructive efforts to improve the perfomance and
reliability of the electric system. My life has been
enriched by this association over the course of years.”

He added ‘““the owners of Minnkota can be justly pro-
ud. I am appreciative for the chance of knowing and
working with truly talented and dedicated employees
who knew their misison and were willing to expend the
extra effort to accomplish something substantially
better than the average perfomance.”

Minnkota has been led by only two general
managers in its history, Lyle Lund and Andy Freeman
’32 {(UND and Lambda Chi Alpha) who led the com-
pany from 1940 to 1982. Minnkota is recognized na-
tionally as the lowest-cost provider of wholesale power
in the nation, and as a technological leader with
superior load-management, and innovative dual heat
programs. Twelve Rural Electric Cooperatives and
twelve municipal electric systems are members of the
retail electric system in eastern North Dakota and
northwestern Minnesota. Minnkota employs 380 peo-
ple, with an operating budget in excess of $110 million.

For many years, Lyle was a member of the board of
directors of First Bank of Grand Forks. He lives at
2602 Cherry Street, Grand Forks, ND 58201, Phone
701-772-0177.

CHAPTER ETERNAL

Ted Kellogg ’30

- Theodore C._Kellogg '30. passed -
away on August 3, 1990 at Lake
Havasu City, Arizona form heart
difficulties. Ted was two weeks shy
of his 86th birthday on August 19.
Funeral services were held in Dickin-
son on August 10 at the First Con-
gregational Church with long—tlme
law partner, Ward Kirby, giving the
eulogy. Ward mentioned that Ted never forgot his
fraternity, was active with the chapter at UND, and
the loyalty of the Fraternity was a gift Ted enjoyed his
entire lifetime. Paul Robinson '32 and William Herauf
'79,’83 represented our Fraternity.

Ted was born in Ohio in 1904 and raised at Schafer,
North Dakota. He attended the University of North
Dakota, taught school at Schafer to earn money for
college, and graduated from the Law School in 1930.
Ted was one of the most beloved members of the
Fraternity since his college days. Lyle Fering 36 wrote
“In my association with Ted, and thinking of him in
later years, have felt that he was one of the best. He
has such a great consideration in every way for others,
had such dignity, and was so intelligent”. He is
credited with our affiliation with Delta Tau Delta since
he delivered an eloquent speech before the Karnea of
1935, convincing them to add a chapter during the
depression when the official fraternity policy was just
to maintain existing chapters. Ted was a major con-
tributor to the Fraternity, and a Kellogg Endowment
for Campus Achievement has been established within
our Educational Foundation. Several memorials have
been received for that endowment.

In 1932, Ted set up a law practice in Dickinson in
partnership with Mackoff. Both were leaders in obtain-

.ing rural electricservice_for..southwestern North

Dakota, as well as formation of several grazing
associations. He was a fellow of the College of Trial
Lawyers and International Trial Lawyers. He served
as President of the North Dakota Bar Association
from 1967-68. He was co-founder of the Jackrabbit
Bar Association for the states of North and South
Dakota, Montana, Wyoming, Utah, Idaho and New
Mexico. He retired from practice in 1975. He was of-
fered the Republican nomination for Governor, but
declined. He was twice offered the UND Sioux-Award,
but did not wish the publicity.

Ted married Kathleen MacDonald '30 of Langdon
on August 17, 1985 (president of Pi Beta Phi at UND),
who passed away in July of 1983. They spent their
summers at Silver Gate, Montana and winters at Lan-
tana, Florida. He has been living in nursing homes
since 1985 with infirmities. Surviving are two sons,
both pharmacists, Robert and Meredel Kellogg of 737
Baker Avenue, Mankato, MN 56001 {(Phone
507-387-5862) and Joseph and Donna Kellogg of Lake
Havesu City, Arizona 86403 (Phone 602-453-1422).

John Carl Lokken ’24 passed away at age 89 on August
16, 1990 at his home in Rossmoor, CA. John is surviv-
ed by his son John Lokken Jr. of Novato, CA, grand-
son Corby Lokken of Rohnert Park, CA and brothers,
Wendell Lokken ’32 of Bowman, ND, Brown Lokken
'31 of Spokane, WA. John worked for Dow Chemical.

Dr. Harold Scholberg ’32, ’33 of Belford, Mass on July
4, 1990.




Floyd Sax ’34 of Sidney, Montana on July 2, 1990.

Steven Watkins Eiman ’79
passed away from AIDS at age
34 on May 4, 1990 at his
parent’s home at Pocono Lake,
Pennsylvania. “Rock’ was a
favorite at the chapter, and
served as the cook his
Freshman year and as
Treasurer. Along with a great
sense of humor, he was an ac-
complished piano player and
vocalist. Steve was a flight
instructor, a weather modification pilot, charter pilot,
and flew with Pocono Airways, Ransome Airlines,
Republic, and DC9s for Northwest Airlines. While at
Sidney, Montana he built a two-seat Pitts biplane and
was proficient in aerobatics. His memorial tablet will
be inscribed “FLY ON ETERNAL WINGS, RGR
GDA”. The salutation on “Roger Good Day” is given
to a control tower upon departure from the airport.
Steve is survived by his parents, Dr. John and
Daisy Eiman at North Shore, Pocono Lake Preserve,
PA 18348 (Phone 717-646-3309). Bill Herauf 79 and
John Dynes '80 are planning to establish a Steve
Eiman Endowment for a Scholarship in Music within
the Educational Foundation, and Rock’s friends are
encouraged to participate. A Wake and Eulogies are

planned for Rock at Homeconiing 90 on October 20.
His parents will be in attendance as they would like to
meet Steve’s college friends.

Mrs. George (Glenna “Pat” Hagness) Allen . . .34 of
Edina, Minnesota on July 19, 1990 from a long illness.
Funeral services were held in Edina and at Hillsboro,
Illinois where she is interred. Pat graduated
valeditorian of her Central High School class in Grand
Forks. She attended UND and affiliated with Gamma
Phi Beta Sorority. She married George Allen ’36 on
May 21, 1937, and they lived in Chicago, Lansing, MI,
St. Louis and since 1966 in Minneapolis. Their summer
home in the Black Hills of South Dakota was Pat’s
special get-away. Survivors are George and their son
Bob of Oak Park, Illinois and daughter Judith
Smedley of Bakersfield, CA. Pat and George Allen
were instrumental in the establishment of the Gamma
Phi Beta Educational Foundation at UND, their only
chapter in the nation to have such. Memorials were
given to GPB Educational Foundation as the chapter
celebrates their 70th year on campus.

Richard F. Allen . . .58 of Madison, Georgia from
cancer on July 29, 1990. Dick was an electrician. Sur-
vivors include his wife, Jacqueline Kinzer Allen, sons
Michael, Curtis and Jeffrey of Madison, and his
mother Ruth Allen of Grand Forks.

ALUMNI NEWS

Elmer Bekkedahl '47 and his wife Elvira celebrated
their 65th wedding anniversary at a party in Apache
Junction, Arizona. For more than 30 years Elmer was
employed by the Water Resources Department of the
US Geological Survey. The Bekkedahl’s spend their
summers in Grand Rapids, Minnesota and winter in
Arizona. -

Robert Cohrs ’88 is project manager at Day and Zim-
merman/Transplan of New York City. He and Gret-
chen Mattson 89 of Warren, Minnesota are planning
to be married on September 29 in Warren. She is
manager of media services at Lawrence Butner Adver-
tising, Inc. of New York.

James DeBoer '89 works for Bunzl Corporation of
Chicago. He and Tana Olson '89 of Buxton, North
Dakota were married August 31 in Fargo and now live
in Chicago. She is a journalist and is pursuing a career
in children’s literature.

John Carmean ’90 of Overland Park, Kansas announc-
ed his plans to marry Mary Droge *90 of Bismarck on
October 6, 1990 in Bismarck.

William Schoen . . .72 and his firm, Schoen Associates
of Grand Forks, were chosen in June as the architects
to design a state-of-the-art flight training center for
the Seattle based Boeing Corporation. In nationwide
competition for the award, Schoen Associates was

chosen because of their previous design work on the $6
million Aerospace Center at UND and the $20 million
Northwest flight training facility in Minneapolis. The
center will cost about $80 million and Boeing will use

. the center to train pilots to operate the planes they

manufacture. The world-class flight training center is
expected to be completed in 1993. Schoen also design-
ed the remodeling and expansion of the Mark Andrews
International Airport Terminal of Grand Forks. Bill
also serves on the Delta Tau Delta House Corporation.

Todd Potas ’82 is Research Supervisor at the Energy
and Environmental Research Center of the University
of North Dakota. Todd has traveled to Yugoslavia a
couple of times on new coal technologies, and has
hosted a delegation of scien-
tists from Yugoslavia and
Japan. Todd is an international
expert on coal/water fuels from
lignite, methods of fuel and
process chemistry that makes
coal easier to transport and
store. Todd and his wife Janell :
are recent parents of Kevin
born on July 17. Todd is Assis-
tant Chapter Advisor, and
Secretary of the Delt House

Corporation and Educational

1 Nobuo Nagata (right), a Japanese coal research
Foundation. e e e Pt
fael research supervisor at the UND Energy
and Environmental Research Center, take a
look at UND’s coal-slurry operation in EERC’s

research institote.




CHAPTER RESPONSIBILITIES OF
DELTA TAU DELTA

(FIFTH DRAFT)

ALCOHOL AND DRUGS

1.

The possession, use and/or consumption of any
alcoholic beverages by any fraternity member or
guest, while on chapter premises, during chapter
activities, or in any situation sponsored or en-
dorsed by the chapter, must be in compliance
with any and all laws and ordinances of the state,
province, city, county, and university/college.

No chapter of Delta Tau Delta may purchase
alcoholic beverages with fraternity funds, nor
may any member in the name of or on behalf of
the chapter coordinate the collections of any
funds for such a purchase. This includes the pur-
chase of kegs, party balls and other bulk quan-
tities of alcoholic beverages. In addition no
alcohol may be served from common source con-
tainers (kegs, party balls or other bulk containers)
on chapter property or at chapter events.

The sale of alcoholic beverages by any chapter of
Delta Tau Delta is strictly forbidden. No chapter
of Delta Tau Delta shall participate in any activi-
ty or action which creates the impression that the
chapter is selling alcohol. Examples include, but
are not limited to: charging admission to parties,
passing the hat, selling empty cups, selling drink
tickets, or having vending machines which
dispense alcoholic beverages.

The use or possession of any unlawful drug in any
form is not permitted at any Delta Tau Delta
function or in any Delta Tau Delta shelter.

Parties and social activites should be open to
members and invited guests only. Open parties,
meaning those with unrestricted access by
nonmembers of the Fraternity, without specific
written invitation, are prohibited.

All rush functions associated with any
undergraduate chapter or alumni association or
alumni chapter of Delta Tau Delta will be dry,
that is without the presence of alcoholic
beverages.

No alcohol should be present at any pledge pro-
gram or initiation activity. of the chapter.

No chapter may co-sponsor an event with an
alcohol distributor, charitable organization or
tavern (tavern defined as an establishment
generating more than half of annual gross sales
from alcohol) where alcohol is given away, sold or
otherwise provided to those present. Chapters
also may not co-sponsor functions where alcohol

is purchased by other fraternity chapters, groups
or organizations.

9. Chapters are required to provide the Fraternity’s
alcohol and drug program (Delts Talking About
Alcohol and Drugs) and its follow-up segments on
progression of drinking choices and invterven-
tion. In addition to this program, designed to
reduce risks for all health and impairment pro-
blems, chapters are also encouraged to use local
resources to help them reduce risks of legal pro-
blems through programs on liability such as laws
pertaining to the consumption of alcohol in the
chapter’s jurisdiction; dramshop liability; host li-
quor liability; responsibility toward the welfare of
those who consume alcohol; intervention to pre-
vent any person from drinking to excess; and the
necessity to avoid any potentially dangerous ac-
tivity, including driving a motor vehicle while
under the influence of alcohol.

10. Compliance with items 1 through 9 is encouraged
for immediate implementation by undergraduate
chapters but will be mandated by July 1, 1991. In
addition, prior to the July.1, 1991, deadline all
chapters are required to comply with any and all
laws regarding the consumption, purchase or
treatment of alcohol.

HAZING

No chapter of Delta Tau Delta shall indulge in any
physical abuse or undignified treatment (hazing) of its
pledges or members. Hazing is defined as: any action
taken or situation created intentionally, whether on or
off fraternity premises, to produce mental or physical
discomfort, embarrassment, harassment, or ridicule.
Such activities and situations include paddling in any
form; creation of excessive fatigue; physical and
psychological shocks quests, treasure hunts,
scavenger hunts, road trips or any other such ac-
tivities; kidnapping of actives by pledges or pledges by
actives as well as the forced consumption of alcohol;
wearing publicly apparel which is conspicuous and not
normally in good taste; engaging in any public stunts
and buffoonery; morally degrading or humiliating
games and activities; late work sessions which in-
terfere with academic activity; and any other activities
which are not consistant with fraternal law, Ritual or
policy with the regulations and policies of the educa-
tional institution. Furthermore, chapters are to follow
Delta Tau Delta’s Delt Development Program.

ABUSIVE BEHAVIOR

The Fraternity will not tolerate or condone any
form of abusive behavior on the part of its members,




whether physical, mental or emotional. This is to in-
clude any actions directed toward members or
nonmembers.

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

The shelter, along with its furnishings and land-
scape, should provide for each member an environment
for study, clean and safe living conditions, and recrea-
tional facilities. A sound program focused on proper
maintenance of the property, along with due regard for
university/college, health, or fire department regula-
tions, must be followed in each chapter.

Approved by the Arch Chapter and Undergraduate Council on
August 15, 1990

ACADEMIC CORNER

Academics is at the core of the college experience.
Although academics alone do not make for a complete
college experience, it demands consistent effort to
achieve academic success. The Academic Affairs Com-
mittee is concerned with excellence on an individual
and chapter level. The committee realizes the need for
improvement and has set goals to aspire to. Our goals
for the year include: 1) raising the chapter G.P.A.
above the All-Mens average at the university, 2) pro-
moting scholarly skills of brothers and, 3} monitoring
Academic progress.

Last semester the Academic Affairs Committee im-
plemented mandatory study sessions for those requir-
ing academic attention (deficiency or low G.P.A.). For
fall 1990 the committee plans to expand upon that
start by adding more study table hours and more
rigorous requirements for attendance. Additional
plans for academics are recognition for excellence and
worthy performance, promoting scholarships, and in-
centive programs.

We hope to have a stupendous year and accomplish
what we have set forth. Again we would like to thank
the Educational Foundation for their programs,
scholarships, and awards. We appreciate the recogni-
tion of excellence, the financial assistance, and it helps
us distinguish ourself on campus.

Dan Yoho
Academic Officer

TREASURER’S REPORT

My first semester as Treasurer went very
smoothly. At the close of school the chapter had the
lowest outstanding accounts receivable that anyone
can remember. The Finance Committee and I would
like to thank the brothers for making this possible. I
would also like to thank some of the alumni who have
made payments to clear up their outstanding balances
with the chapter. Brothers Muhs, Jensen, Lieser and
King have all made payments. Some have donated
money above and beyond their balances to help with

the fund for paving the parking lot. These four
Brothers have helped the chapter and cleared up their
accounts. On a bad note, there still is close to six thou-
sand dollars outstanding in non-current Alumni bills.
This money would help the chapter considerably. If
you have received a bill in the mail please call or write.
Payments would be greatly appreciated.

Fraternally,
Jeff Lewis
Treasurer

OUR SHELTER:

Delta XI Chapter has gone through many im-
provements in the past two semesters—all of which
were completed through alumni support.

In the fall of 1989, $14,000 was invested into the
renovation of the dining room. A complete new
lighting system was installed to instill a study environ-
ment. The outcome was very successful and the dining
area is much more comfortable to study in.

In the spring of 1990, funds were made available to
tear down the old wallpaper in the upstairs/downstairs-
halls. The walls were then repainted and patched.
Again the outcome of the improvements made Delta
X1 become a much more comfortable place to live in.

This last summer $5,000 was made available
through House Corporation for needed improvements.
The money was spent replacing the carpet in the halls,
stairways and living room. The projects will be.com-
pleted by Homecoming time.

Future plans are in the works for a paved parking
lot. We are hoping that.funds will be available for this
project, sometime next summer.

The house manager position has taken on a new for-
mat, so to speak. House Corporation is making the
house manager position a paid position. Currently this
position is being shared by two brothers; Travis Hall
and Steve Mattson. In working together, the work load
is much more manageable, and this allows more time
to improve and maintain the shelter. Another good
point to this is that our routine maintenance will be
dealt with by the members and not outside contrae-
tors. Which in the long run will save the shelter money.

Here at Delta XI, we would like to thank all
supporting alumni for the improvements made in the
past year. And we hope to see you and let the shelter
appearance speak for itself at Homecoming.

House Managers
Travis Hall/Steve Mattson




NEW MEMBERS

The men of Delta Tau Delta would like to congratulate and introduce to you the pledges of the spring of *90 that
became active members this fall. :

They are:
NAME
James Bervig
Cyle Contrell
Lee Fixen
Aaron Keenan
Steve Mattson

HOMETOWN
Williston, ND
Merill, W1
Marshall, MN
Portland, OR
Grand Forks, ND

MAJOR

Marketing

Airport Administration
Mechanical Engineering
Aeronautical Studies
Environmental Geology

Fall Rush '90 went well this semester, and we are proud to have twenty-one new fall pledges to date. New fall

pledges include:
NAME

Brian Christensen
Doug Birkmaier
John Brooks

Jared Furtwangler
Tom Geissner

Mike Humble

Greg Jarrell
William Kehoe

Karl Kjelds

Steven Klostermeier
Jason Kronberg
Dave Lee

Michael Livingston
Craig Olson

Jeff Rowley
Bradley Schumacher
Rob Shack

Dave Sickels

Paul Skjeveland
Marc Tebelius

HOMETOWN

St. Paul, MN
Grand Forks, ND
Seattle, WA
Enumclaw, WA
Milwaukee, WI
Stacy, MN

Great Falls, MT
Minneapolis, MN
Apple Valley, MN
Dewitt, NE
Fargo, ND
Williston, ND
Apple Valley, MN
Eden Prairie, MN
Post Falls, ID
Woodbury, MN
Chicago, IL
Osseo, MN
Austin, MN

Eden Prairie, MN

MAJOR

Aviation

General Engineer
Aviation

Aviation

Aviation

Accounting

Aviation

Electrical Engineering
Aviation

Aviation

Aviation

Accounting

Aviation

Criminal Justice -
Aviation

Meteorology

Aviation

Aviation

Aviation

Undecided

HOMECOMING CALANDER

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 19

4-6 p.m.
6:30 p.m.

7:30 p.m.

9:00 p.m.

Open House at the Shelter
Alumni/Parents Social
Hour—Ramada Inn
Homecoming and Awards
Banquet

Pledge Princess Ball

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 20

8:30 a.m.
9:00 a.m.
10:30 a.m.

11:45 a.m.

Continental
Breakfast—Shelter
House Corporation
Meeting—Shelter
Educational Foundation
Meeting—Shelter
Luncheon at the Shelter

1:30 p.m. Football: UND vs. Nor-
thern Colorado

1-5:30 p.m. Open House at the Shelter

6:30 p.m. Tom Clifford
Banquet—Civic Auditorium

7:00 p.m. Steve Eiman

Eulogy—Ramada
All Alumni Party—Civic
Auditorium

9 p.m.-1 am.

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 21

10:30 a.m. Brunch at the Shelter for

Alumni and Parents

For any questions about Homecoming activities,
please call Alumni Relations Chairman Mike Otremba
at (701) 775-7234 or 775-4467.




KARNEA ’90

Karnea on the Lake '90. It was a trip which will be
remembered for many years to come. A total of seven-
teen actives, pledges, and alumni made the twenty
hour trip to beautiful Coeur d’Alene, Idaho.

After our arrival, we had the opportunity to attend
anv one of the dozens of educational sessions which the
Arch Chapter sponsored. Topics ranged from chapter
history, to chapter bylaws, to Delts Talking About
Alcohol. And if this wasn’t enough in itselt we had the
chance to go jet-skiing, windsurfing, hiking, fishing,
and swimming. At any given time no one could say
they had nothing interesting to do.

. During the Arch Chapter meetings, important deci-
sions concerning our national alcohol policy,
academics, and bylaws were reached. Academically, all
candidates for membership as well as members need a
2.25 to be in good standing with the Arch Chapter.
Also adopted was a new policy which will force all
chapters to comply with all state and local alcohol laws
by July of '91.

All in all, the trip was one filled with lots of fun, but
also educational. We had the opportunity to learn all
about how the Arch Chapter works and how every
chapter is an integral part of the whole fraternity.
Hopefully, in the years to come, many more
undergrads will have the opportunity to experience
Karnea. Karnea in "92 is in Chicago, and Karnea '94 is
in Atlanta.

Respectfully submitted,
John Niemeyer

PUBLIC RELATIONS

The public relations committee just finished up a
great year, 1989-90, and we’re jumping right back into
the next one. Last year we had our First Annual Beach
Party and Carnival to sponsor Special Olympics. We
have begun planning our Second Annual Benefit
Beach Party in January 91, and are looking forward to
a prosperous and fun event. We plan to co-sponsor the
event with Alpha Chi Omega who participated in mak-
ing last year such a success. We have many other ac-
tivities planned for the year including the expansion of
our speakers program and various neighborhood and
campus projects.

Dan Johnson
Puinc Rglations

1990 CHAPTER OFFICERS
President: _ Robert Williams
Internal Vice President: Mike Gerber
External Vice President: William Dolny
Recording Secretary: Jeff Lerom
Corresponding Secretary: Michael Otremba
Treasurer: Jeff Lewis

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Dear Brothers,

I hope that this letter finds everyone in excellent
health and good spirits. With the coming of another
fall, the chapter has been involved in intensive rushing.
From formal rush we have twenty-one outstanding fall
pledges with the possibility for several more during in-
formal rush! When I last wrote to you all, I discussed
several areas in which the chapter is striving for im-
provement. I'm happy to report that in rush,
acaden_ﬁcs, and public relations the chapter has made
very nice progress.

The big event for the chapter this summer was
Karnea on the Lake in Couer d’Alene, ID. The chapter
had seventeen members in attendance. All who attend-
ed learned many valuable things and had a great time.
The Karnea is always a high point for the chapter, and
especially so when so many brothers attend.

Recently the chapter adopted an alcohol liability
policy that was passed at Karnea. The policy which is
reprinted in the newsletter, has seen outstanding sup-
port in the chapter. With the adoption of these stan-
dards, the chapter hopes to move into the forefront of
the fraternity world. With today’s society’s views the
chapter must conform to survive and remain a leader
on campus.

So as you can see the chapter is in very good shape
at this time. I leave you with the hope of seeing you all
at our October 19-20 Homecoming.

Fraternally Yours,
Robert G. Williams

President
SOCIAL REPORT

The social calender for the Delts this fall semester
is once again, packed. We have exchanges scheduled
with all seven sororities and have a few other unofficial
get togethers so our members can meet our campus’
finest. The alcohol policy that National has approved
will be adopted by Delta Xi for the fall of '90 and the
spring of '91. The policy calls for no ‘‘open parties” (i.e.
members and dates only) no chapter funds can be used
for alcohol, no one under 21 may consume alcohol, and
no kegs are allowed no matter who buys. We hope to
reduce our liability by adopting this policy. Otherwise,
it’s business as usual at Delta Xi. I hope you visit us at
Homecoming and I hope to meet you there.

Frederick Sontag
Social Chair




HOMECOMING 90

HOMECOMING IS the brothers did not have a chance to attend his

OCTOBER 19-20 funeral, this eulogy time has been requested to
_ remember Steve. Dr. John and Daisy Eiman will

All alumni and parents are invited to attend to meet Steve’s contemporaries.

Homecoming 90 on October 19-20. The Delt

Homecoming Banquet will be FRIDAY (not
Saturday as usual) at the Ramada Inn. HOUSE CORPORATION

One of the Special Events this year will be the \T MEETING
1950’s alumni reunion with several alumni (Dig- The next meeting of .
e ) ST - g of the Delta Xi House Cor-
ger Williams '53, Norm Skalicky ’55, Merlin Dew- poration will be at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, October

ing ’56, and Lew Schoeneman ’58) already in-

20, at the chapter house. 1 to di includ
dicating they will be in attendance. There will be 2 D ing Lt B A

paving the parking lot, house improvements,

a mortgage burning ceremony, celebrating the ossible expansion, etc. All alumni are invited to
fact that the mortgage with the National Frater- - gttend. N:&: chapter reports will be made at this
nity has been paid . . . well in advance of pro- time on finance, rush, scholarship, alumni rela-

jected. A representative of the Central Office will
be in attendance, but we have not heard who it
will be yet. Scholarships and awards will -be Todd P 89,

presented at the Banquet. The Pledge Princess otas ‘82, Secretary

Ball will follow. Please RSVP at (701) 775-7234. EDUCATION AL FOUNDATION

tions and chapter management.

{Mike Otremba)
Hotel rooms can be secured by calling the MEETING
UND Alumni Office at (701) 777-2611 or if out-of- The next meeting of the DTD Educational
state call 1-800-543-8764. Foundation will be at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday, Oc-
tober 20, at the Shelter. This is the annual
STEVE EIMAN EULOGY meeting with election of officers, bylaw changes,
etc. along with scholarships and leadership pro-
Alumni from the 1970’s and early 1980’s are grams under discussion. All interested alumni are
planning a memorial eulogy for Steve Eiman.’79_.. . __.encouraged and invited to-attend.—- - - — -~ -
at the Ramada Inn on Saturday, October 20, at
7:00 p.m. Steve died on May 4, 1990, and since Todd Potas ‘82, Secretary
ATA
Organization
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